

December 7, 2010

James W. Cutbirth Mgr. Environmental & Quality Georgia-Pacific LLC Crossett Paper Operations P.O. Box 3333 Crossett, Arkansas 71635

RE:

NPDES Permit No. AR0001210, AFIN 02-00013

Proposed Monitoring Locations on the Ouachita River

Dear Mr. Cutbirth:

The Department has reviewed the November 29, 2010, letter proposing to monitor the color of the Ouachita River 0.5 miles upstream and 1.5 miles downstream of its confluence with Coffee Creek. This letter was submitted to fulfill the requirements of Condition No. 19 of Part II of NPDES Permit No. AR0001210.

The Department has no objections to the proposed monitoring locations outlined in your letter. Please note that any change to the monitoring locations will require prior authorization from this Department. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Loretta Reiber, P.E., at (501) 682-0612 or by e-mail at reiber@adeq.state.ar.us.

Sincerely,

John Bailey, P.E.

Permits Branch Manager

Water Division

JB:lr

cc: Cindy Garner, Enforcement Branch Manager

David Ramsey, Environmental Program Coordinator